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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 7, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.  

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers of the Hanover Evening Sun stated that she was recording the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they reviewed the minutes from the 3/3/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.    

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None

**Presentation:  Timothy D. Beard III made a special presentation to 1st Sgt. John L. Moore, Jr., Retired.  1st Sgt. Moore is a Veteran of the Korean War; he was earlier recognized for his accomplishments at a ceremony held by State Rep Will Tallman.
Timothy D. Beard III gave a few facts about Moore’s service and presented him with a framed “Certificate of Appreciation” from the Township.

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA.  Items may be brought to the Township building. 

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that items may still be brought to the Township Bldg. for the Hometown Heroes donation drive.  We have extended the deadline to Tuesday, April 8th.  Our guys will be delivering the items to the PSATS Office on Wednesday.

3.  Stephanie A. Egger reminded the residents that we still collect glossy paper magazines, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House.  

4.  Building Addition:  Three drawings done by Jay Livingston were reviewed.  (They had previously been discussed at the employee staff meeting)  Timothy D. Beard III went over some of the reasons that we want to add on to the building.  The windows in the front are not energy efficient, so there are heating and cooling issues, more storage is needed for files that the township is required to keep.  Ron L. Weidner stated that we need accurate drawings or list of what we want and then put out an ad for plans and estimates.  Ron L. Weidner would like to have something for the next board meeting.
5.  Sewer Authority/Berwick Twp:  Stephanie A. Egger shared an e-mail from Randy Hurst with three options that we should consider for the establishing of a Sewer Authority with Berwick Twp.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that he would like to have a meeting with Randy Hurst to discuss these options.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that he would like to have a mediator, someone neutral to both sides.  Attorney, Ronald Tomasko stated that mediation is sometimes a waste of time and money.  Ron L. Weidner stated that with this information he feels we should go ahead with litigation. Ask for a court order, based on the agreement.  Randy Hurst would work in the background and we would have Attorney Ronald Tomasko represent the township.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to go ahead and take legal action.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger stated that we did not receive a report.  

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the reports sent to the Township.  Reports were for months of January, February and March.  
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Kevin Moul was present and gave a report of the activity for Hamilton Township.  Kevin then spoke about the fire funding and provided a listing of those from Hamilton Township that made a donation.  Kevin mentioned that the residential donations and when they will be mailed.  Kevin also spoke about the EMS/Ambulance Club.  The different Ambulance Clubs work independent of each other.  Ann Harman asked if they were going to have a fund raiser at the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco.  Kevin Moul stated that they would talk to them during their business solicitation drive.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No representative was present and no report was received.

5.  Comcast Cable:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a notice was received from Comcast Cable stating that three channels will no longer be available on the MultiLatino level of service.  A copy of the notice is on the bulletin board.

6.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to accept or reject the Stone Bid.  At the COG meeting on 3/27/2014, it was stated that each municipality that has joined the group will have to make their own decision to consent to the bid or to formally reject the bid.  Jay Livingston requested that the Board reject the bid and we propose our own stone bid.  After discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to reject the COG bid.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
7.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Jay Livingston has presented a proposed Stone bid.  The bid is for various size stone.  Jay Livingston would like to go through Co-Stars and possibly use an outside contractor, which would be faster.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to go ahead with the Stone bid.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

8.  Stephanie A. Egger presented a bid request for Stone, Chip & Seal and Black Top.  The Stone bid had already been discussed.   After further discussion about the Chip & Seal and the Blacktop, it was decided that at this time we would go for the Seal & Chip bids but hold off on the Black Top.  Ron L. Weidner made the motion to advertise for Chip & Seal bid.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

9.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution 2014-54.  It is a resolution to approve Sewer Module for the new land development known as the East Berlin Dollar General Store.  The sewer planning module has been approved and signed by Tim Wargo, SEO, Mel Lebo, Chairman Planning Commission and Dale Gettel, Township Zoning Officer.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the sewer module.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that the Township Office will be closed from April 14 – 16th.  Stephanie and Debby, as well as Tim & Ron, will be attending the PSATS Conference.  Dale Gettel will be in the office on Monday and Wednesday.
.

11.  Zoning Ordinance Codification:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received an e-mail from General Code requesting some corrections on our zoning ordinance.  The Twp Engineer, Chad Clabaugh; Andrew Merkel from Adams County Planning & Development; and the Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko all looked at the requested and suggested changes/corrections.  Ronald Tomasko stated that none of the changes were being made with the intent of changing the ordinance.  Ronald Tomasko stated that he would defer to Chad Clabaugh.  After discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to forward the corrections as recommended by Andrew Merkel and Chad Clabaugh.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  East Berlin Dollar General Final Subdivision Plan:  A letter has been received from the Planning Commission with their recommendation for conditional approval.  Chad Clabaugh stated that waiver dates have been noted on the plan. NPDES permit has been received.  Letter of Credit will be at the township office by Wednesday, 4/9.  Ron L. Weidner stated that the PennDot HOP still needs to be presented.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the plan pending the meeting of all conditions.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the Bond amount of $67,306.80.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
East Berlin Planning Module:  Approval and signatures from the Board of Supervisors is needed on the East Berlin Dollar General store Planning Module.  The Planning Module has been approved and Tim Wargo, SEO, has signed the document.  Michael Swank, of Steckbeck Engineering, for the Dollar Store, has also signed the document.   The Sewer Module will be signed and returned to Dale Gettel for processing.  

Michael Swank presented the plans for signature.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that as soon as all conditions are met, the plan will be signed.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   


No one was present.
2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Kevin Moul gave an update of the Board and the members.  There has been a problem with grease dumping on Cherry Lane.  There has been a rate reduction of the sewer fees.  The Authority has paid off their debt, this is why they were able to make the rate reduction.  Tapping fees have also been reduced.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Ron L. Weidner stated that on 3/11/2014 they opened the three Rails to Trails bids.  Ron L. Weidner gave the bid amounts for each bidder.  At the present time the members are comparing the bids.  They will make the award at the meeting 4/8/2014 and then start the approval process with the Solicitor and DCNR before sending recommendation to the Board of Supervisors. 
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that all equipment is up and running.  They have been working on potholes and dirt roads.  Jay stated that he will be working on the stone bids.  Discussion followed about the bids and products.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that there was discussion about the bids and line painting.  Randy Phiel talked about the County rates going up.  Senator Alloway talked about his “Concealed Weapons Class.” 

6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that they had a meeting last week.  The plant is running smoothly.  There was conversation about extending the sewer out Route 194, but it was determined that it would be too expensive. 
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that they had a meeting last month.  Finances look to be in good shape.  
8.  East Berlin Library – Pat Campbell they had a silent auction that went very well.  They are working on donations.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh from C.S. Davidson:  Chad Clabaugh presented his report to the Board.  Dale Gettel had asked him to look into storm water issues at Pine Run.  He will talk to Jason Reichard to get updated information for the next meeting and to give to Dale.  Chad Clabaugh told the Board about the Dirt & Gravel Roads Program.  He asked if we might be interested in attending, but we would be covered by his attendance if we want to apply.    

Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP:  Ron Tomasko presented his report to the Board.  He continues to work on the David Lease issues and Municipal liens.
Zoning Officer’s Report – Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services:  Stephanie A. Egger read highlights from his report.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:

Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the March 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, and State Funds.   Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS

Ron:  He hopes that the snow is over by now.  The road crew will be cut & Reopen the gutters around the township.  Please call to report any potholes.  Thank you for coming.
Tim:   Glad to see everyone.  He again wants to thank John Moore for his service.
Stephanie: Thanked everyone for attending and giving their support.  

Stephanie A. Egger made the following Meeting Announcements:

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, April 8th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, April 15th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, April 28th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, May 5th @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:23 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan
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